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WORKFORCE INVESTMENT BOARD

BOARD MEETING
Wednesday - May 9, 2012
Madren Center - Clemson, SC
Members Present:
Trent Acker


Danny Brothers

David Collins 

Stephanie Collins 

Mary Gaston 

Jim Alexander
Charlie Haneman 

Danny Fahey 

Ed Parris
Kristi King-Brock 

Melvin Martin


Lawrence Nichols
Burriss Nelson 

Ronnie Booth


Members Absent:

Todd Bennington 

Butch Harris


Elaine Bailey
Stan Brooks 


Danny Fahey 

Hugh Foster
Terence Hassan 

Russ Karpick 

Pam Smith
Staff Present:

Sharon Crite


Jennifer Kelly 

Shae Rozakos


Terry Giffin


Crayton Pruitt 

Brandi Runion
Windy Graham
Guest Present:

Steve Pelissier 

Renée Murdock

Karen Hamrick
Emily Hawkins

Karen Craven

Dana Grant

Kal Kunkel


Debra Giordano

Ron Mattox

Amanda Lucus

I. Call to Order
Chair David Collins called the meeting to order and announced the meeting was being recorded for processing of minutes.  A quorum was present to conduct the business of the board.  
II. Minutes 
The minutes from the March 21, 2012 meeting were e-mailed with the meeting notice and included in the meeting packet.  Chair Collins called for any corrections or amendments to the minutes.

BOARD ACTION TAKEN: Kristi King-Brock made a motion to approve the minutes as submitted; motion was seconded by Danny Fahey.  Motion carried with a unanimous voice vote.
III. Committee Reports
A. Marketing Committee – Ed Parris
No Report
B. Youth Council – Kristi King-Brock
Kristi King-Brock stated that the Youth RFP Committee recommends awarding the $800,000 PY’12 Youth Provider contract to Henkels and McCoy. Henkels & McCoy propose to serve 155 out-of-school youth with the option to also serve in-school youth. They are the current youth provider. 
BOARD ACTION TAKEN: A motion to award Henkels and McCoy the PY’12 Youth Provider contract was made by the Youth RFP Committee; motion was seconded by Trent Acker.  Motion carried with a unanimous voice vote.
C. Workforce Skills & Education Committee - Todd Bennington, Chair
Jennifer Kelly updated members on the Workforce Skills & Education Committee (WSEC) in Todd Bennington’s absence.

a) SC Works Overview

Ms. Kelly stated that she continues to research common measures to determine if job placements are being accurately captured. The committee discussed the successful placement of those that have completed soft skills workshops. Per the committee’s request, data is being collected to show the success rate of workshops versus employment.
b) PY’12 Budget Request
The WSEC recommended, if allowable, to set aside funds to aid the Business and Industry Showcase. The Committee discussed providing bus transportation to those 18 and older, job ready workshops through the SC Works On-the-Go, and providing dinner/information sessions to employers. 
The Committee also asked that Ms. Kelly investigate drug testing options to include: funding drug tests on the employer’s behalf and/or drug education to job seekers.

c) RFP
Jennifer Kelly reported three proposals were submitted for the PY’12 WorkLink OneStop Operator and Workforce Development Services. The RFP Committee reviewed proposals on May 7th, 2012 and finalized a recommendation that will go before the Board today.

D. OneStop Operator and WIA Title 1-B Program
RFP Chair, Lawrence Nichols reported the Committee (Jim Alexander, Burriss Nelson, Stan Brooks, Trent Acker and Chief Billy Gibson) met on May 7th to discuss proposals received by three organizations: Goodwill Industries, Henkels & McCoy, and ResCare.  Each bidder was asked to be available during the May 7th meeting to give a brief presentation and answer questions from the Committee. Mr. Nichols stated the Committee deliberated for several hours before selecting Henkels & McCoy as their recommendation to become the new provider.
BOARD ACTION TAKEN: Motion to award Henkels and McCoy the PY’12 OneStop Operator and WIA Title 1-B Program contract was made by the RFP Committee; motion was seconded by Jim Alexander.  Motion carried with a unanimous voice vote.
E. Business Partnerships Committee – Lawrence Nichols, Chair
Lawrence Nichols stated that the Business Partnerships Committee was tasked with distributing $5,000 of available WorkKeys Profiling funds.  The Committee decided to choose a company from each county in the region (Anderson, Pickens and Oconee).  Staff was directed to contact the three economic development offices in the region to give them the opportunity to choose a company within their county to receive the grant. The Business Partnerships Committee will award a $1,500 WorkKeys Profiling grant to Bosch, Anderson County; JM Mold South, Pickens County; and BorgWarner, Oconee County.
F. Finance – Danny Brothers, Chair
Chair Danny Brothers and Brandi Runion provided an overview of the PY’11 budget. The overview included a summary of ResCare’s expenditures through March 2012.  At this time SCDEW is not honoring a MOU and MOA signed with WorkLink. Ms. Runion explained that in the signed agreements SCDEW agreed to pay a percentage of salaries and fringe benefits; and a percentage of facility cost and supplies. WorkLink, as of today, has received partial payment of 1st quarter invoice leaving a balance owed from SCDEW near $70,000.  SCDEW is reviewing all agreements in the state and will determine if payments will be made.  WorkLink is awaiting a final decision from Columbia before pursuing other avenues to receive payments owed.  Charlie Haneman offered to investigate the non-payment of invoices.

Board members questioned if ACOG could provide legal assistance to resolve the issue. Burris Nelson stated that with signed agreements between both parties, it would appear to be a breach of contract.  Steve Pelissier, and other area ACOG Directors, are scheduled to meet with Dennis Kane next Wednesday and this will be one of the items up for discussion. Steve Pelissier stated, at this time SCDEW has not said they will not honor agreements, but that they are reviewing contracts. Dr. Ronnie Booth stated that the issue may be resolved in arbitration without the need for legal counsel.  Steve Pelissier will provide updates as information is obtained.
a) Henkels & McCoy Budget Modification Request

Chair Danny Brothers reviewed summary of PYC’s expenditures through March 2012. 
PYC is requesting to increase the Student Incentive line item by moving $2,700 from the Childcare line item and $7,300 from the Transportation line item. The $10,000 increase in the Student Incentive line item will provide participants with skill incentives. 

BOARD ACTION TAKEN: Motion from Finance Committee to approve budget modification request to move $7,300 from the transportation and $2,700 from the Child Care into the Student Incentive line item; motion was seconded by Danny Fahey. Motion carried with a unanimous voice vote.
b) 11INC01 Incentive Grant Modification
Due to a 13% decrease in Program Youth Funds for PY’12, staff requested the $10,000 approved by the Youth Council for bus transportation for the fall 2012 Business and Industry Showcase be paid out of the 2011 Incentive Grant instead of Youth Program Funds.
BOARD ACTION TAKEN: Motion from Finance Committee to approve budget modification request to move $4,000 from CDF training and $6,000 from WorkKeys assessments and adding $10,000 total to the Fall 2012 Anderson, Oconee, and Pickens Showcase for Youth bus transportation costs. Motion was seconded by Dr. Ronnie Booth.  
Trent Acker asked if the the amount allocated to provide bus transportation for youth in the three counties would cover 100% of the transportation cost, if not, why?  Brandi Runion explained that the $10,000 was the original amount approved by the Youth Council for bus transportation but the funding would not cover 100% of the cost. Sharon Crite stated that area school districts were notified early in the year that each district would be responsible for 25% of transportation cost to attend the Showcase.  Mr. Acker voiced concerns regarding the decrease in funding. He stated that last year many of the schools would not have participated in the Showcase without funding of transportation costs. Mr. Alexander suggested that alternate funding sources should be investigated to sustain transportation costs for students. Plans are in progress to include inviting seniors to the event, which will drive up transportation costs considerably. Kristi King-Brock, Chair of the Youth Council, stated that if there are school districts that are having difficulty with funding their 25% of the transportation cost, to bring a request for additional funding to the Youth Council. 
Motion carried with a majority voice vote, with Danny Fahey abstaining.
c) PY’12 Budget
i. PY’12 Youth Provider Budget Amount

The Youth RFP Committee voted on April 25th to increase the Youth Service Provider budget amount from $800,000 to $850,000.  $30,000 of the additional funding is to go directly to participant costs. The $50,000 is unobligated funds received back from PYC from modification #2 that included a de-obligation of $30,000. 

BOARD ACTION TAKEN: Motion from Finance Committee to increase the PY’12 Youth Provider Grant amount to $850,000 with $30,000 mandated to participant costs; motion was seconded by Dr. Ronnie Booth. Motion carried with a unanimous voice vote.

ii. PY’12 Adult/DW/OJT Provider Budget Amount




Brandi Runion explained Finance has approved to increase 



the amount obligated for the PY’12 Adult/DW Provider 



contract. The PY’12 Adult/DW/OJT RFP negotiation team to 



determine precise award amount but increase cannot 




exceed $950,000 in Adult and $700,000 in DW budget.
BOARD ACTION TAKEN: Motion from Finance Committee to increase the PY’12 Adult/DW Provider Grant to no more than $950,000 in Adult budget and no more than $700,000 in DW budget; motion was seconded by Dr. Ronnie Booth. Motion carried with a unanimous voice vote. 

iii. WorkLink In-House Budget



Brandi Runion reviewed the proposed PY’12 WorkLink in-



house budget.
BOARD ACTION TAKEN: Motion from Finance Committee to approve WorkLink In-House budget has submitted; motion was seconded by Dr. Ronnie Booth. Motion carried with a unanimous voice vote. 

d) HPW Incentive Funding Budget

As funds are available, SCDEW is awarding $25,000 in Incentive funds to those Boards that are determined as High Performing Workforce Boards. In order to receive funds, a vote is needed from the board to approve how funding would be utilized. Proposed budget provided in board packet.
BOARD ACTION TAKEN: Motion from Lawrence Nichols to approve the $25,000 High Performing Workforce Board Incentive Funding Budget as submitted; motion was seconded by Danny Brothers. Motion carried with a unanimous voice vote. 

IV. Other Business
a) WorkLink Bylaws Amendment
Shae Rozakos stated that a copy of the signed WorkLink Bylaw Amendment was provided in the board information packet for members to review. The amendment signed on May 1, 2012 was presented to the Steering Committee for approval by Chair David Collins. The increase of board members from 25 to a maximum of 30 was requested to comply with the Workforce Investment Act membership requirements and SCDEW’s mandate in the Local Board Standard Report. 
Ms. Rozakos stated that the Steering Committee is responding in stages to a January 17, 2012 Local Board Standards Report issued by DEW where WorkLink was cited for a deficiency of representation on the Board from the Department of Social Services and an agency representing Title V of the Older American Act of 1965.  Due to the additional mandated public sector board members, the Board is out of compliance with the Workforce Investment Act’s mandate of a majority of Business Representatives; therefore requiring the increase in membership.
Elaine Bailey, Oconee and Pickens County Department of Social Services director; and Pamela Smith, Anderson County Vocational Rehabilitation department director were appointed as Board members during the May 1st meeting. Pamela Smith will be replacing Bob Oppermann, who has recently retired from Voc Rehab. 


Shae Rozakos stated that the Steering Committee will meet again 


on May 17th to rectify the remaining issues with board membership. 



If appointments are made and signed by all required parties, we will 

immediately submit plan to SCDEW for recognition as a High 


Performing Board. The $25,000 incentive fund budget, approved by 

the Board today, must accompany the plan.
b) Return on Investment Data
Ms. Rozakos provided a preview of a PowerPoint presentation entitled “Return on Investment” the data was prepared by the US Department of Labor specifically for our region.  Due to the detailed data provided, Ms. Rozakos suggested scheduling a Strategic Planning meeting to dig into the data, and its program design implications.  Members agreed to schedule a strategic planning meeting during the week of June 4th. Ms. Rozakos will email board members optional meeting dates/times for the week of June 4th.
c) Unemployment Update for Region
Charlie Haneman provided the following unemployment numbers:
i. The national average unemployment rate is at 8.2%
ii. South Carolina unemployment rate is at 8.9%
iii. WorkLink Region unemployment rate is at 8.1%

Pickens County – 7.5%


Anderson County – 8.4%


Oconee County – 8.4%
V. Adjournment
With no further business to discuss the meeting was adjourned.

Respectfully submitted by: Terry Giffin, Office Manager
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